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School Uniform Policy 2017 
 

 

Policy Statement  
All pupils are expected to wear school uniform.  The staff and governors believe it gives the school an 

identity and encourages the children to take pride in both their appearance and their school. At Hazel 

Slade Primary School we feel that wearing school uniform reinforces our ethos and allows your child 

to be an integral part of our nurturing and caring community. 

 

The school sweatshirt colour is green. 

Sweatshirts, polo shirts, fleeces and P.E bags with an embroidered  Hazel Slade logo are available for 

purchase from: Crested Schoolwear Cannock, Tesco Direct (online service). 

We encourage the wearing of school badges for the children’s safety as it makes them more 

identifiable.  

Children are given a school book bag with a Hazel Slade logo and their name on when they start 

school in the Reception  or Nursery Year – there is no need to purchase a school Book Bag. 

Children are encouraged to wear sun hats or caps during hot weather: caps with the school logo are 

available as are fleece hats for cold weather. 

Children should wear: 

 Polos shirts in  white  

 Sweatshirts, jumpers or cardigans in green 

 Long or short trousers in grey or black                                                             

 Knee length skirts or pinafore dresses in grey or black                              

 Knee length dresses in green check 

 Tights and socks must be in plain white, black, grey or green.  (No footless tights, socks 

above the knee or leggings). 

Shoes: 
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 Black shoes or plain black trainers (no other colours, logos or wheels). 

 All shoes should have a low heel. 

 Laces should be plain black. Where possible shoes should be fastened with Velcro in the 

Early Years and Key Stage 1. 

Children are expected to wear school uniform unless there is a justified reason why they may not. If 

your child cannot temporarily wear uniform, please send in a letter stating the reasons why or speak to 

your child’s class teacher. 

PE Uniform: 

 Plain black shorts or school logo shorts 

 Plain white t-shirt or school logo t-shirt 

 Black PE pumps 

 Outdoor trainers 

 Plain black, navy or grey jogging bottoms and jacket (no logos) 

 On swimming days children are encouraged to wear plain black, navy or grey tracksuit bottoms 

with their school sweatshirt and a white t. shirt or polo shirt- this makes changing easier. 

 

Jewellery: 

 Children may wear watches to school and plain stud earrings. No other items of jewellery are 

permitted. 

 For health and safety reasons earrings must be removed for PE lessons. If your child is unable 

to remove the earrings themselves they must come to school with them removed on the days 

they have PE lessons. 

Hair: 

 For health and safety reasons hair must be tied back if it is below shoulder length.  

 No shaved patterns in hair or extreme hair cuts are permitted. 

 Hair gel is permitted in moderation but no Mohican style hairstyles are allowed. 
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Other Items: 

 Nail varnish is not permitted in school. 

 Temporary tattoos are not permitted in school. 

Please ensure all items of your child’s clothing are clearly labelled with their name. 

 

 

 

 


